English at King Charles I School
We are a team of 9 full time and 1 part time specialist teachers of English who are committed to a collaborative approach to departmental planning and decision making. It would be no exaggeration to say we are a very cohesive, committed, reflective and hardworking team. 

The accommodation on the Hillgrove site comprises a purpose-built suite of rooms including a computer room of thirty terminals.  Within the English block is the renovated library and study area which is popular with students and used regularly to engage in reading activities and independent work. Similarly, the library on the Borrington site is situated next to our four refurbished English classrooms. Reading is a whole school focus and we therefore incorporate the use of the library, where possible, within our schemes of work. Additionally, we use the Accelerated Reader programme with Year 7 and 8 and have high expectations surrounding reading in all year groups to improve reading ages.

Our department is well-resourced with data projectors, Smart boards and computers in every classroom.  We have recently invested in many teacher resources including a significant number of classic novels and cross-curricular texts to enrich our curriculum, and to expose students to a repertoire of literature from a range of genres. We find text books to be a valuable resource, however, we endeavour to create our own tailor-made resources to engage our students.
We have a broad band setting approach and where possible we keep lower ability sets small. At KS4, we follow the AQA syllabi for English Language and Literature. Last year our Progress 8 score was again positive.
English, at A level, is a popular subject with sixth form students.  Currently, we have one group in Year 13 and one in Year 12 and we follow the AQA English Language and Literature Specification.  Last year our A*-C results were 100% with 83% achieving A*-B grades. 
At King Charles I School our values are very simple.  We always endeavour to make English accessible to all students and encourage them to actively participate in lessons and develop their thinking and analytical skills.  When planning our lessons, we encompass different teaching and learning strategies to enable all students to access the curriculum.  With this in mind, we are constantly trying to create stimulating activities and enriching experiences to complement the work within the classroom such as author and poet visits, theatre trips and workshops.
So, if you are a skilled, reflective and conscientious practitioner and value being a member of a team, this opportunity could appeal to you.
Katie Perry
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